14125

Human Trafficking and Racketeering

In Woodbury County, IA

County Board of Supervisors

Hello, my name is Robin Schiro, I live at 311 East Washington Street in Elk Point, SD. Although I have worked in the Engineering field for 40+ years after graduating from South Dakota School of Mines & Technology, with dual engineering degrees, I was recently offered and accepted a Customer Service job with the Internal Revenue Service in Des Moines, Iowa.

First, I would like to say that I appreciate all that you all do since I am a previous County Commissioner myself. In fact, I was awarded the 2008 United States County Official of the Year Award from the National Association of County Officials (NACo) so I pride myself on adhering to local, county, state, and federal regulations.

Since January is National Human Trafficking Prevention Month, and I realize that the Woodbury County Supervisors' Board budget may already be set prior to now, but I would like to request that perhaps next budget cycle that funds be dedicated to the education of high school students by the County Sheriff's Department concerning the new generation of Human Trafficking in our schools.

We all think of Human Trafficking as we see it on TV where illegal immigrants are brought to the United States and are threatened, both them and their families back home, and tortured into performing work for long arduous hours for very little money if at all, while being kept in confined quarters with others being Human Trafficked. But there is a whole new generation of Human Trafficking existing within the United States of America as well as within our own Woodbury County, Iowa.

Would it surprise you that Human Trafficking occurs when Human Traffickers, under the guise of being classmates with our children in high school, will follow our kids through high school and then on to college, and finally to their new employer once graduated. You might ask why or for what purpose. Well, our high school kids, now armed with a college education, will now make a good substantial income at their new employer. Unfortunately, our children are not aware that their new income can very easily be taken by the Human Traffickers who have hacked into their bank account and company pay stub data (most all online now), leading our children to believe that they are making less than what they are truly making since their pay stubs show less that the actual bank deposits. These criminals are capable of showing the pay stub amount within their bank accounts (both hard copy and online) as what was deposited, instead of what was truly deposited. And of course, these criminals pocket the difference.

This process is also used to hack into their credit cards, retirement funds, and life insurance funds, etc. Supposedly how that works for the credit card fraud is that these criminals charge items to our children's credit cards, which of course are not visible on their credit card statements (both on paper and online), similar to their actual income. In addition, they steal portions, if not all of their credit card payments made. And the criminals are also able to show charges, when our children either get their bill or pay

online, that are actually higher than what our children actually purchased. That way the criminals can steal the amount over the actual charge. As far as the retirement funds and life insurance, well the criminals just steal those funds but have our children think they are still there, but on paper only (hard copy statements and online).

Well, if that is not enough, these Human Traffickers then hack into our children's cell phones, work phones, personal laptops as well as their company laptops. The purpose of such is to hack into our children's employee financial data and you guessed it, to steal those funds in a similar manner as that of their personal funds. It must not be very difficult to lead employers to believe that funds are truly there on paper when they are not. Who would do such a thing or have the capabilities to perform these types of criminal acts? Well, would it surprise you to know that our federal government, your taxpayer dollars at work, hired them to do so...they are Terrorists/Criminals under the guise of being IRS Contract Investigators.

Now that the criminals have the funds from our children's current employer, the Human Trafficking must continue on, so the criminals initiate paperwork and the process of having our child fired from their employment in order for them to go on to the next employer...it can be done by various ways from drugging their supervisor or even them, planting personal documents on their work computer that should not be there, to accusing them of stealing the company funds those criminals stole. Wait, how does our child's employer believe someone that just calls them up and states that they have stolen company property. That is a really good question...Well, it is because when the criminals call our children's employer to report the theft they supposedly committed, the criminals state that they are IRS Investigators, IRS Agents and even sometimes FBI Agents. They imply to our children's employer that they are under investigation already, which of course they are not, but they can get away with so much when they impersonate working for the federal government. Therefore, our child is fired from their employer and must now seek other employment.

The criminals know that our child is now so poor, since they have very little funds since they were not employed for very long by their previous employer, and they now have a mountain of debt from the thefts the criminals committed...Human Trafficking...they will find employment quickly. But wait, the criminals want them to secure employment with a company that is profitable for them or affluent so-to-speak, so they do not let our children just secure employment that they may want or for a job that they feel they are well qualified for, it must be the biggest, best and easiest company to steal from.

At times these Human Traffickers even kill their parents and/or family members that sometimes keep their children/relative afloat financially while they look for that next job, after they have stolen from those relatives of course. They do this just so that they can keep our children so poor that they are ready to take any job that the Human Traffickers want them to, not knowing that job is chosen by the Human Traffickers just so that they can steal from our children's salary and their employer's funds.

Once our child is at that new position, the cycle repeats itself...

I myself have been Human Trafficked since as early as the age of 16 when I went away to college at the South Dakota School of Mines & Technology and secured two engineering degrees... I have tried all my

life to report these criminals to the authorities, but these Human Traffickers (Terrorists/Criminals under the guise of being IRS Contract Investigators) will not allow such to occur. I have tried contacting the FBI at three different regional offices, the IRS directly and even our local Police Departments and County Sheriffs Departments, but these criminals impersonate federal agents, peace officers, and even County Sheriffs. My Human Traffickers have told me numerously that there are nine other women they did/are doing this to. I feel that our Homeland Security has been compromised (they broke into the largest Coastguard base in the United States, as well as illegally hacked into my 911 calls and my Google maps at night, even in the Nation's capital, and into various FBI Regional Offices), therefore, I am requesting that perhaps next budget cycle funds be budgeted for our County Sheriff's Office to educate our children on the new generation of Human Trafficking...Thank you for your time but most of all thank you for all that you do for Woodbury County, lowa.